
CYO Board Meeting Minutes 
June 4, 2025  

 
In attendance: Kevin Bright, Jerry Neal, Kelly Kearney, Brian Bucklin, Mike Beaven, Dave 
Menghini, Ben Clark, Kathy Bichelmeyer, David Meiners, Jenny Myers, Tim Orrick, John 
McGoldrick, DJ Mason, Maureen Goetz, Laura Haeusser 
 
The Minutes from the April 15 , 2025 meeting were presented and approved. 
 
WCCA Update 
John McGoldrick provided an update on WYCO.  CYO will review and provide recommendations 
for the 25-26 fiscal year to assure the best use of resources.  There was mention of obtaining a 
mentor that would attend practices and/or games. 
 
CYO Staff Operations Update / Spring Sports / Fall Sports / Registration Totals 
Both Track and Girls Flag Football had strong growth from last year and the Spring season was a 
success. 
Fall registration numbers after a month reflected continued growth from the prior year. 
 
Finance Update 
The budget for fiscal year 25-26 was presented and approved. 
 
Parish and High School Infrastructure Expenditures supporting the CYO Program (support 
facilities that operationally make sense). 
The Board again expressed the desire to financially support facilities that operationally aid the 
CYO program. 
 
CYO Board Update 
All Committee and Board positions were discussed and assigned/verified.  The Board is at full 
capacity. 
 
Future Planning Committee 
The Board received an update from the Future Planning Committee. 
 
The Board and CYO expressed our gratitude to David Meiners for his steadfast devotion and 
leadership as the 24-25 Chair.  Kevin Bright will become the Chair and Jerry Neal become the 
Vice-Chair.  The Treasurer position has not yet been filled. 


